
Good afternoon Parents & Students, September 19, 2024

Principal’s Corner
. . . School is well underway, and everyone is back into the hustle and bustle of the fall
season. We have all kinds of activities at school next week, and we'd like you to know about
them. Next Wednesday, we will be participating in our annual Terry Fox Walk/Run for Hope.
We encourage all families to donate to the cause; please follow this link. We have a goal of

just north of $2,000.00, and we hope you can help us obtain that! Secondly, we will observe Orange Shirt Day on Friday,
September 27th. This is a time to pause and stand in solidarity with our Indigenous community as we support survivors
and remember those who didn't return from the residential school system. We encourage all students and staff to wear
orange on Friday. We will also be serving free bannock burgers for all TA members. Then, on the weekend of September
27 & 28, we will host our annual Ty Dennison Memorial Volleyball tournament. Join us and enjoy some junior high
volleyball action Friday evening and all day Saturday. Cheer on our Timberwolves and Nomad teams! In addition, the
Peace Regional Minor Football program hosts games on Saturday the 21st (@1pm) and the 28th (@ 11 am) of September
at Glenmary Field. Come out and cheer on our PRSD students representing the Prospectors football team.

2024 2025 Online Registration for Returning Students
Just a few families that have not completed their child’s returning registration
form online. In the Spring we distributed/emailed letters containing your
Snapcodes to electronically register your child as a returning student for the
2024-2025 School year. Please take the time to update the information/data
on the form and return it as soon as possible if you have not already done so.

ATTENDANCE:
It is a very busy time of year for everybody - if you know your child is going to be absent from school for
the day or longer – whether it be for illness, medical, dental, hockey, dance, other sports, musical
festival - please contact the OFFICE and inform us by calling 780-624-3144, my extension is 13303 and

leave a voicemail.  Or you may send an email to Mrs. Guey at Gueyl@prsd.ab.ca , this will save on the interrupting phone
calls, emails and text messages while you are at work. Thank you very much.

SCHOOL SAFETY POLICY
Peace River School Division - ALL doors to the school will be locked in the safety of everyone within. If
you need to pick up your child early or are dropping off from an appointment or are late for school –
please use the doorbell and camera at our Main Entrance (Flagpoles location at the south side of the
school); as well as any visitors and volunteers who need access.

STUDENT DROP-OFF:
Parents dropping off children for school, please instruct your child to use the Cross Walk in the
middle of the bus loop OR better yet, drop them off at the north end of the school yard near the
mailboxes and they will not have to crossroads or the bus lane at all. Students will then proceed
directly to the grade appropriate entrance. They are not to be using the staff or main entrances

unless they are Late. Please do not park on the road to the south of the school (Main entrance) before or after school as
this is very busy with Bus traffic and can get very congested with cars parked on both sides of the road.

TERRY FOX RUN/WALK:
The Student body will be participating in the Terry Fox Run/Walk on Wednesday afternoon,
September 25th. Pledge sheets will be coming home very soon. Donations can be made
online or by cheque payable to Terry Fox Foundation.
https://schools.terryfox.ca/TANorrisMiddle
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HOT LUNCH PROGRAM
We will be having a Free lunch on Friday, September 27th for the school - Hamburgers &
Veggie Sticks

The first round of Hot Lunch which will start on Tuesday, October 1st!
You may purchase a Hot Lunch Card from SchoolCash now - $60. We will keep track in a
google document and no actual card is assigned. Monday - Pizza

Tuesday - Taco in a Bag
Wednesday - Spaghetti & garlic toast
Thursday - Hot Dogs or Grilled Cheese (Group fundraiser day)
Friday - Free lunch of Hamburger & veggie sticks

ORANGE SHIRT DAY
In recognition of Truth & Reconciliation Day (Monday, Sept 30), we will be wearing our Orange
Shirts on Friday, September 27th.

School Cash Accounts
If there are any fees for your child, such as Hot Lunch Cards, Hockey Academy, Dance/Gymnastics
Academy, Yearbook, damaged or lost school textbooks, they will appear on your child’s account.
Please take the time to set up your SchoolCash account and make any outstanding fee payments.
You will find the easy sign-up on the Peace River School Division’s website, the waffle buttons on
the upper right-hand corner and selecting School Cash Online Payments. This will also be used to
order hot lunches once the program has been organized (possibly by early October). Instructions
attached.

Parent Portal Access – Please!
New students to our school & New entry of Grade 5 students to our school, on the first day of
school your child brought home with a Letter for Parent Portal, Form(s), School Messenger info.
If you have not already signed up for your Parent Portal Account, please sign up to use the
PowerSchool Parent Portal and have instant access to your child's assignment and test marks,
attendance, report card history, and more!  Sign up by clicking the waffle button (square button
with 9 boxes inside) on the top right-hand side of the Peace River School Division website, or any
of our school websites, and choose "PowerSchool Student and Parent Portal"
https://prsd.powerschool.com/public/

 We continue to use School Messenger,
http://www.schoolmessenger.com/ which allows us to send information
in three ways:

By SMS – By Email – By Phone – Please take this opportunity to register your phone to receive
important messages via text using the attached instructions.
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